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MEMORANDUM FOR DR. KISSINGER
FROM: Harold H. Saunders

SUBJECT: - Approval of ¥-4 Sales to Iran

You will huave seen the telegrams from Tehran ssying that the question
of USQ spproval for the sale of seventh and eighth squadrons of P-4
‘sireraft to Iran {8 now out ix the open and that the Shah has seked his
Chief of Staff to fiad out whiat the USG pusition is. Behind this query
was the fact thet the represemtative of the McDonnell- Douglas Aireraft
Company, which makes the F-4, had told the Iranians that the U. S.
goverament was holding up & contract and that unless the Iranians
signed a contrect right awsy the price of the F.4 wonld go up. On that
peint, Defense Department has & commitment now from McDonneil-
Douglas saying that the price will remain the smne ot least through
March of next year.

Defense circulated last night s draft telegram which was totally
unacceptable, and Secretary Laird has written a letter to Secretary
Rogers. This will take a couple of days to iron out, although I have

made clear to Defense that its initial approach would not be approved howe.

The argument revolves around the following positions:

-=-The Defense Department balieves that this additionsl equipment

is not warranted by the military threat to Iran; that the Iranian

Air Force will have technical difficulty integrating the additional
squipment within the next four years because it is already introducing
over & hundred of these aircraft in that period and having manpower.
preblems in handling them; and that the financial burden is at the
moment beyond Iran's or our capacity to manage. There are also
attractive possible alternatives to these aivcraft which should be
considered--the probability that a follow-on sircraft to the F-5 will
bs available by next spring and the possibility that there may be
surplus USAF F-4's available by 1974 or 1975. Either of these
alternatives would be cheaper for the Shah and simpler to handle
sither because of the simpler aircraft or because of delay in delivery.
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-=The State Department argues thit the way to approach the Shah

is not to tell him he cannot have the seventh and eighth squadrons
but rether to say that he can if he nedds them but he does not have to
decide right now and there {s some advantage in looking further at
the alternatives which we would be giad to discuss with him. State's
approach is not to try to dissunde the Shah but to make sure that he
has had s chance to consider passible alternatives which might be
advantageous to him.

I have talked with both State and Defonse to press the line that nothing
should bs dons to eall into question U. 8. support for Iran's military
developmant but that--within that framewsryk--there is no ressen not to
have a discussion with the Shah abaut possible ressonsble siternstives
that owr production plans may offsr provided that can be done in 2 way
that does not upset the political relationship.

A holding eahgmm m been sext to Tehran saying that the MeDoankil-
Douglas repart that the USG is planning to held up the F-4's I8 not true
and that we will be prapared to discuss all the elements of the decision
shortly.
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